CITY OF ELSBERRY

SPECIAL SESSION MEETING 
APPROVAL OF 2017 AUDIT & FINANCIAL STATEMENTS  AND PUBLIC HEARING FOR PROPOSED 2018 TAX RATE 
AUGUST 29, 2018
ELSBERRY CITY HALL

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Elsberry met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall at 6:00 pm.  Mayor Steve Wilch presided over the meeting.  Present were Alderman Hartley, Alderman Davis, Alderman Short, Alderman Kindred,  
City Attorney Robert Guinness, City Clerk Sue Hogarth & Brian Hemmer from Alliance.                  

Alderman Harper was unable to attend due to illness.  

Mayor Wilch called the meeting to order and led in the pledge to the flag.  
Roll call deemed a quorum present.
REVIEW OF CERTIFIED ELECTION RESULTS ON GAS TAX BALLOT FROM AUGUST 7, 2018 ELECTION -  City Clerk Sue Hogarth 
City Clerk Sue Hogarth presented the final certified election results from the gas tax ballot issue received from the county.  We did win by majority vote but not by the required 2/3 vote to pass the tax.  The official ballot results were 238 in favor and 167 opposed. 
PETITIONS, REMONSTRANCES, COMPLAINTS AND REQUESTS AND THE HEARING OF ANY PERSON OR GROUP DESIRING TO ADDRESS THE BOARD, EACH OF WHOM HAVE FILED PRIOR REQUESTS TO BE PLACED ON THE AGENDA IN COMPLIANCE WITH CITY CODE 24.105
- Approval to place a generator within an enclosed building structure on the property at 505 Broadway - Keith Scarzafava / Senior VP of Engineering for             CSI Digital 
Keith Scarzafava with CSI Digital is working with John Long at Yondoo Broadband who is interested in purchasing Mr. Bennie Watkins lot at 505 Broadway.  They have a verbal agreement with Mr. Watkins pending the board's approval to place a 12' x 20' natural gas generator with a small prefabricated building that will serve as an office for their local technician to work out of for servicing the community.   Alderman Hartley stated that AT&T also has generators in town and originally he was concerned about the noise being so close to residential homes.  Keith had a print out with a picture of the quiet mode generator and a sample of what the building may look like that he shared with the aldermen but he didn't have the exact building plans completed yet.  The generator is a 27 kilowatt generator and runs at 3600 rpms at full capacity and it will be programmed to run at specific times and only runs about 15-20 minutes at a time which will help with noise reduction.  The noise of this generator is similar to an outside A/C condenser.  Mayor Wilch asked if CSI Digital would consider adding shrubs or a fence for aesthetic value and they would comply with that request.  They have a local technician that will be moving to Elsberry with his family and he will be working out of this building.  City Attorney Guinness checked the zoning ordinance for Central Business District and it doesn't list any restrictions with this type of facility in regards to industrial equipment other than the building needs to be supplied with water & sewer with a toilet and/or plumbing which this building would not have.   Alderman Hartley was not that concerned about the building having plumbing, he is more concerned about having the building look aesthetically pleasing on Main Street.  City Attorney Guinness said Keith will have to apply for a special use permit and have a public hearing to allow this building to be put up without the plumbing.  Keith asked if they could move forward with the purchase of the lot and the board seemed to think there would be no problem as long as the special use permit and building plans were approved and the process for approval was followed.  
Alderman Short recommended to publish the public hearing notice in the Elsberry Democrat on Wednesday 9/5/18 and have the Planning & Zoning Committee meet on Wednesday 9/12/18  to hear the public hearing and make a recommendation for approval.   The board can then have a special meeting on Wednesday 9/19/18 for the final public hearing and approval.  Keith would not need to be present as long as we can Skype by internet.  Mayor Wilch and City Clerk Sue Hogarth will email Keith the information from the county assessor's office for the property at 505 Broadway along with the special use permit application this week.  
- Presentation from Independent Consultant / Inspector Candidate for Wastewater Treatment Plant - Mayor Wilch / Bill Ahal with AHAL Preconstruction Services 

Bill Ahal presented a resume type document for the board to review on his background and the background of his company, AHAL Preconstruction Services.  They are currently working with Winfield on their wastewater treatment facility.  Mayor Wilch contacted Bill Ahal since he came so highly recommended by the mayor of Winfield.  AHAL Preconstruction Services is not just an independent inspector but more like a consulting firm.  His company works as an "agent" of the city and protects the interests of the city on these types of projects from conception to completion and they will be fair to both the city and the engineering firm and will make sure the project stays on task and on budget.  They will be in constant communication with the city and the engineering firm.  They will review the engineering contract, help with the bidding process, monitor the project to keep everyone focused on the tasks, timelines and budget, help find solutions to any problems including pay requests, change order requests, contractor questions with engineer, etc. and acts as a "project manager" on an "as needed" basis.  This will take a big burden off of the city and Alliance as well.  
Bill will send over an agreement for the city attorney and aldermen to review and his company can be paid by the hour or by a lump sum price or a combination.  They are very transparent and have no reason to hide anything from either party involved.  Mayor Wilch will get a copy of the blueprints or a site plan of the project to Bill so he can provide a bid estimate with the number of hours his company will be needed for the project along with a proposal of the services they will provide to the city.                                                     Bill uses a services contract and he will email a copy of the contract format to City Clerk Sue Hogarth to share with the City Attorney and Aldermen.   

Mayor Wilch did talk to Michael Hartman with USDA and the costs for these services will be the responsibility of the city unless MECO Engineering would agree to waive their inspection fees.  Their company doesn't necessarily have to go through a bid process since their services are considered owner representation, not construction management.  It was agreed upon by the aldermen that the city can't afford mistakes going forward with MECO Engineering and they are willing to consider a bid for Bill's company and their services to see if the city can afford to work with them.  

PUBLIC HEARING AS REQUIRED BY LAW OR ORDINANCE
"Public Hearing to hear public comment on, and to consider, the proposed rate of taxes for the calendar year 2018 for the City of Elsberry, Missouri.  In compliance with Section 137.055.2 RSMo, the County Clerk of Lincoln County has certified the assessed valuation of the City of Elsberry, Missouri as follows:

ASSESSED VALUATION

CURRENT YEAR
PRIOR YEAR                           (BY CATEGORIES)


2018


2017                                                                                                  
Real Estate - Residential

$8,989,727

$8,978,129                        Real Estate-Agriculture

$     12, 831

$      10,747   
                 Commercial 



$2,271,314

$2,305,163                      Personal Property


$3,470,120

$3,179,705                              State Assessed Utilities

$1,546,273

$1,698,441                       Local Assessed Utilities

$      25,389

$     26,464
TOTALS



$16,315,654

$16,198,649

New Construction


$       70,078

$       50,988                        

Proposed Tax Rates for 2018 (per 100)






Proposed

Projected                                 




Levy


Revenue 2018                      General Revenue


$0.5161

$84,205                          Cemetery 



$0.1548

$25,257                            

Total Tax Rate



$0.6709                                                                  

The tax rate shall be set to produce the revenues for the calendar year 2018.  Each rate is determined by dividing the amount of revenue required by the current assessed valuation expressed in cents per $100 valuation.  
City Attorney Guinness asked if anyone was in favor or if anyone opposed the proposed tax assessment and there was no public comment.  Mayor Wilch closed the public hearing.

INTRODUCTION AND READING OF BILLS FOR PASSAGE


- Bill 2018-08-004 - An Ordinance for the City of Elsberry, Missouri setting levies for property taxes for the City of Elsberry, Missouri, for the year 2018 for all Real Estate, Commercial, Personal Property, State and Local Assessed Utilities for General Revenue and Cemetery.

A motion was made by Alderman Short to read the proposed ordinance two times by title only, seconded by Alderman Hartley 

AYES – All in Favor 
  NAYS – 0
ABSENT - 1
Motion carried

City Attorney Guinness read the ordinance by title two times.  A motion was made by Alderman Kindred to adopt the ordinance for the proposed 2018 taxes, seconded by Alderman Davis.


AYES – All in Favor 
  NAYS – 0
ABSENT - 1
Motion carried
NEW BUSINESS

- Review / Approval of 2017 City of Elsberry Audit / Financial Statements received from Devereaux & Company - City Clerk Sue Hogarth

The 2017 City of Elsberry Audit /Financial Statements were emailed to all the aldermen for review a couple of weeks prior to this meeting.  A motion was made by Alderman Kindred to accept and approve the 2017 Audit / Financial Statement as is, seconded by Alderman Davis.

AYES – All in Favor 
  NAYS – 0
ABSENT - 1
Motion carried

- Approval of purchase for a radiator for the city cemetery lawn mower to be installed by Alliance or by a local auto repair shop -                                                 Alderman Short / Alderman Hartley

On Tuesday 8/21, the Infrastructure Committee discussed the purchase of a new radiator for the Kubota mower used at the city cemetery.  Since there is no aftermarket available, the cost of the radiator from Mordt Tractor who is one of the area distributors for Kubota products would be $800 plus $300 for installation.  The Infrastructure Committee members recommended that they could use a local auto repair shop to install the radiator for less money or have Alliance install it on a Saturday.  A motion was made by Alderman Kindred to purchase the radiator for $800 from Mordt Tractor and have it installed locally by Alliance or by a local repair shop, seconded by Alderman Davis.


AYES – All in Favor 
  NAYS – 0
ABSENT - 1
Motion carried

- Quote on renting concrete breaker to work on water leak repair at 2nd Street                                                       
- Brian Hemmer with Alliance

Brian talked with Mayor Wilch and determined that they could rent a street saw instead of a concrete breaker.  He received a rental quote from Old Monroe Lumber Rentals for $70 per day plus $40 per day for the 18" blade for a total of $110 / day.  Brian said it should only take 1 day to make the necessary cuts.  Alderman Short made a motion to approve the rental of the street saw and blade from Old Monroe Lumber, seconded by Alderman Davis.

AYES – All in Favor 
  NAYS – 0
ABSENT - 1
Motion carried

- Bid from Jason Samuels for fence around alcove / air conditioning unit at the 
City Library - City Clerk Sue Hogarth

The bid was not received in time for this special session meeting.  A motion was made by Alderman Short to table this agenda item, seconded by Alderman Hartley.


AYES – All in Favor 
  NAYS – 0
ABSENT - 1
Motion carried

VOTE TO TAKE UP BUSINESS TO BE CONDUCTED IN CLOSED SESSION
A motion was made by Alderman Short to go into closed session pursuant to RSMo Section 610.021 (1) Legal actions, causes of action, litigation, or confidential or privileged communications with its attorneys, (3) Hiring, firing, disciplining or promoting of particular employees by the city, (13) Individually identifiable personnel records, performance ratings or records pertaining to employees or applicants for employment, and (14) Records which are protected from disclosure by law, seconded by Alderman Hartley.


AYES – All in Favor 
  NAYS – 0
ABSENT - 1
Motion carried

Alderman Kindred announced that he is considering resigning from the board due to his wife's declining health issues but he will make an official announcement soon.  

ADJOURNMENT 

A motion was made by Alderman Short to adjourn the special session meeting, seconded by Alderman Davis.


AYES – All in Favor 
  NAYS – 0
ABSENT - 1
Motion carried

Special Session Open Meeting was adjourned at 7:37PM.    
Respectfully submitted,                                                                                                                                  

Sue Hogarth                                                                                                                      City Clerk

